GOVERNOR’S COMMISSION ON COMMUNITY-BASED ALTERNATIVES

FOR INDIVIDUALS WITH DISABILITIES’

HOUSING SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING (Subgroup)

March 11, 2014 – 1:00 PM

Administration Building, Room 198 - DHSS/Holloway Campus, New Castle

PRESENT:  Dianne Casey, DE HIV Consortium; Brian Hartman, DLP; Carlyle Hooff, DSAMH; Lottie Lee, DSAAPD; Mike Skipper, WSFS; Susan Starrett, DHPC; and Kyle Hodges, Staff. 

Call to Order

Kyle called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm. 

Welcome & Introductions

The minutes from the January 14, 2014 meeting were approved as submitted.  

ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA 
BUSINESS

HB 196 – Source of Income
Kyle provided an overview of the Source of Income legislation and noted that a proposed amendment was provided to him by Rep. Baumbach.  Brian’s analysis of the amendment was provided.  Brian provided an overview of his analysis.  

Regarding Par. E., The Landlord-Tenant Code authorizes a landlord to establish separate utility meters for units and the Code characterizes landlord charges for such utilities as “rent”. A tenant who experiences difficulty paying utilities can avail themselves of government assistance programs; DSS Emergency Assistance Program, Energy Crisis Assistance Program and VCAP but under the proposed amendment, a landlord can refuse to accept such government payments for utilities that are considered “rent. Instead, the landlord could simply initiate eviction despite the proffer of full payment of utilities.  
This Amendment would undermine the implementation of the Money Follows the Person (MFP) program. The MFP program pays for security deposits, utility costs, etc., and participants often have government rental assistance.  Under the proposed amendment, a landlord could refuse to accept vouchers and government funds for security deposit and rent.
The Dover Air Force Base military personnel receive a housing allowance which would qualify as a “government sponsored rental assistance program”. Therefore the landlord would not have to rent to Dover AFB personnel.  Brian added that other groups could be affected.  Kyle thanked Brian for his analysis.      

Kyle said he will coordinate with Matt & Quinn to find out how they would like to proceed; he will also share with Representative Baumbach. Brian had provided Matt with a copy of his analysis and noted he received an e-mail from Matt saying that Lisa Ogden should be brought in from VCAP.  Brian commented about support from the Victim Rights Task Force/Attorney General’s Office; Kyle will contact Pat Dailey Lewis.  Lottie commented that a veterans group who runs a Section 8 rental assistance program; Susan will provide contact information.  Kyle stated that he had contacted Bill Farley, a Veteran’s Commissioner, who serves on the Brain Injury Committee; he will follow-up on this.   There was some discussion about the correlation with students’ performance in school and how important it is that they find housing where they go to school.   Dianne Casey spoke of local statistics available of those with HIV who self-report regarding housing stability or instability. It shows that those who are stably housed are four times more likely to be medically compliant with medications.  Dianne added that her group would be supportive.  She suggested another possible support group from some participating landlords.  Carlyle spoke about positive experiences with some of the smaller landlords and clients who have been previously discriminated against due to a specific housing program and success with the voucher program.  There was discussion about presenting antidotal stories to legislators.  Kyle commented that it would be important to also know about problems that clients are having in using the vouchers and how they are resolved.  Carlyle commented that she could provide a list of landlords (not specifically naming them) that are no longer called by case managers because they do not accept vouchers.  Carlyle commented about the number of landlords willing to participate is much smaller than the inventory within the fair market price point.  Susan asked if DSHA could provide the number of property managers that they have contacted to be on Delaware Housing Search that have opted not to be on the online housing search website because of the voucher programs.  Dianne commented that a search can be done that shows those that accept rental vouchers and what is on the questionnaires that asks questions about accepting vouchers.  Susan added the Call Centers may also have statistics on this.  Brian suggested getting an endorsement on the legislation from DSCYF; Kyle will follow-up with Susan Cycyk on this.  
Kyle reviewed the list of agencies that support the legislation or at least the concept of the legislation (DSHA, DHSS, Delaware Housing Coalition, Council on Housing, The ARC of Delaware, HIV Consortium, Homeless Planning Council, Disabilities Law Program, NCC Department of Community Services, Delaware Community Reinvestment Action Council, Provest Reality & Associates, SCPD, DDC, GACEC, Council on Blind, Freedom Center and Easter Seals.  Kyle will check his emails to see if Melissa has sent an endorsement from the Fair Housing Task Force; he will follow-up if needed.  He will also follow-up with Connie Hughes (DelARF).  Susan will send an email to the Homeless Service Providers.  Lottie asked about contacting developers and gave several examples; Matt or Ken could provide contact information on this group.    Kyle suggested choosing a specific date to meet for a Committee Hearings.  Susan suggested that unless you have people ready to address administration issues and have something to respond and Quinn has gotten to Committee members and Quinn thinks he can get this passed.  Kyle commented that it was important to move forward, but is willing to listen to feedback.  Brian suggested doing it sooner than later.  Debbie will be representing DHSS at the House Committee meeting.  Kyle commented that when Brian’s analysis is more widely distributed, that Debbie’s concern be addressed.  Mike suggested rephrasing the wording to address Debbie’s concern so it can be widely distributed; Brian agreed with this.  Brian would like to revamp some of the wording.  Kyle will review the other observations on the bill and email to the Committee for approval prior to distribution.                        
Continued Review of Needs Assessment

Kyle referred to a revised chart (handout) on Community and Choice:  Recommendations Strategies (and Responsibilities).  He asked if anything more needs to be addressed or if priorities need to be changed.  There was discussion about “build a community-based system of care with a range of housing options for consumers.”  Kyle will obtain updated dollars spent regarding 3.1 a (institutional care v. HCBS) from Lisa Bond.  

Susan provided an update on 2.3 Continue to invest in permanent housing adding that the Delaware Interagency Council on Homelessness (DICH) released a Plan to Prevent Homelessness in December, 2013 with detailed recommendations.  The Plan also addresses 3.2 Ensure a range of housing options, meaningful choices and adequate supports for people to live and receive care in the community and 3.4 Implement the Exemplary Practices in Discharge Planning, etc.  Susan stated that the Plan addresses discharge planning policies from a Corrections, Foster Care, Preventing Homelessness and Health Care perspective.  She stated that in 3.3 Continue to develop and implement diversion and transition strategies to prevent institutionalization and reduce readmissions.  Susan will send this report to Kyle for distribution to Committee members.  She added that they worked with technical assistance providers to create a program models chart which defines what each of the program models are and what the essential elements of each of the programs are, including timing target population as well as performance or program outcomes.  Susan commented that this type of chart might be an example that could be utilized.  
Kyle asked Susan about 4.2.a Data collection.  Susan commented that centralized intake is a huge part of this and was implemented on January 6, 2014, so data collection is now occurring through CMIS (Community Management Information System).  Susan added that issues are still being worked out with getting ADRC into the system.  Susan explained how the process works, with people in a housing crisis initially calling 211 to determine housing status.  In turn, 211 makes referrals to the Homeless Planning Council (HPC) those who are deemed homeless.  The Housing Specialists (four statewide) at HCP completes a more in-depth assessment and works at placing people in housing.  Susan commented that the demand for housing far exceeds the supply and all programs have waiting lists.  Carlyle asked for clarification that the DICH Report and the program model chart does not cover DSAAPD’s and DSAMH’s constituency.  Susan commented that she would like to have a small group work on adding more components on what housing program models should look like.  Kyle recommended that Susan provide a presentation on the DICH Report and the models program.  Then a determination can be made on recommendations we need to make.  He asked who should attend and look at ways to address other populations.  Susan commented that people running other housing types of programs.  Carlyle commented that Susan has a model that we need to expand upon.  Susan agreed to present at the next Housing Committee meeting (May 13, 2014).  

Lottie asked for clarification on what is needed from ADRC.  Susan will discuss with Lottie at another time.  Mike referred to the chart and noted that 4.5 Facilitate input abut disability housing needs into the various housing and disability planning processes addresses this.

Kyle asked if more review was needed to revise the chart.  He asked that Section 3 be reviewed for updates and let him know.  Daniese asked for a definition of permanent supportive housing.  Susan stated that it is defined in two ways—the type of housing (which can be individualized and can be project-based, scattered site, but permanent housing (must abide by the landlord-tenant code), could be an individually held lease or master lease and subleased.  Then the support services are wrapped around the person in the housing.  Susan added that permanent supportive housing is a model of housing and there are two philosophies—Housing First and Housing Ready (where services are connected to the housing).  Delaware does have permanent support housing that is a Housing Ready model.  They may have a lease agreement, but may or may not abide by the landlord-tenant code.  Housing First is the preferred choice and supportive services are not tied together at all.  Clients who choose not to participate in Housing First will not lose their housing.                                                                                                 
Co-Chair

Trish has taken on a new job and had to resign as Co-Chair, but still wishes to be involved to some extent.  Kyle asked if anyone wanted to volunteer to serve as Co-Chair.  He will follow-up with an email to the Committee to see if someone is interested in serving.  Kyle explained that this would involve assisting in setting an agenda for meetings and running the meetings.  Carlyle stated that she will consider serving as Co-Chair.       
Other Business

There was no other business.  
Announcements

Lottie stated that Delaware NAHRO is hosting the 2014 MARC NAHRO Conference from April 29-May 2, 2014 at Dover Downs.  
Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 3:00 pm.  

Respectfully submitted,

Jo Singles
Administrative Specialist
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